Messages for Remittance Advices dated September 1, 2022 – September 8, 2022
	TO: Adult Behavioral Health Services for Community Independence (ABHSCI), Adult Development Day Treatment (ADDT), ARKids First-B, Child Health Services/Early and Periodic Screening, Diagnosis, and Treatment (EPSDT), Early Intervention Day Treatment (EIDT), Episodes of Care, Home Health, Hospital, Inpatient Psychiatric, Nurse Practitioner, Occupational Therapy, Physical Therapy, and Speech-Language Pathology Services, Outpatient Behavioral Health Services (OBHS), Personal Care, Physician, Rehabilitative Hospital, and Rehabilitative Services for Persons with Physical Disabilities (RSPD) Providers
	RE: Recoupment Process to Resume

	Even though the retrospective review of claims continued throughout the COVID-19 pandemic period, the actual recoupment of monies was put on hold.  That recoupment process will now resume. Therefore, as early as your Remittance Advice dated November 3, 2022, you may see monies being recouped.

At this time, recoupments will begin with current claims only; those claims that have been reviewed and the reconsideration and appeal process have been exhausted. Recoupments that have been on hold will not be activated at this time. A new notification will be sent out once these are ready to be processed for recoupment.   If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to your AFMC or Kepro representative for assistance.

	TO: all Providers
	RE: Explanation of Medicare Benefits (EOMB) Attachment Requirement

	Reminder:  The Medicare EOMB must be attached to Medicare crossover claims submitted directly to Arkansas Medicaid.  The EOMB must match the claim.  Beginning 7/1/2022, claims submitted without the EOMB have been denied.  Providers may resubmit denied claims with the required EOMB via the portal or on paper.  Claims submitted through EDI (electronic) batch will temporarily no longer be denied.  Instructions for submission of EDI batch claims requiring the Medicare EOMB will be published soon.


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/ARMedicaid/Provider.
